
OPERATIONS ADVISORY COMMITTEE
February 4, 2014

Present: Bob Ruhling, Bob Orsini, Tay Vaughan, Gary Loew, Helen Prince, Steve Dean

Absent:  Fran Armstrong, Donna Wilson, Larry Gates, Bill Gray


A regular meeting of the Operations Advisory Committee was held on Tuesday, February 4, 2014, at the SCA Office. Interim Chair Bob Ruhling called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. The January 2014 minutes were approved as distributed. Bob announced that Larry Gates had agreed to become a member of the committee but was unable to attend this meeting due to a prior commitment. 

COMMUNITY MANAGER’S REPORT

Steve Dean distributed his written report, which is attached to these minutes.  The following is in addition to the report. 

1. Community Manager’s Budget: 

Steve noted that he had spent more in January than usual due to buying more sand for snow mitigation.  Discussion centered on the best way to plow and sand roads. Steve stated that they have had problems with some of the equipment, mainly the sand spreader, which will need repair. He also is looking into getting a larger hopper to go in the back of the truck which would allow a larger amount of sand to be loaded and one person could drive around. Currently one person has to drive and one person stands next to the hopper to continually load the sand, or else they have to go back frequently to refill. It now takes 4-6 hours to sand the roads.  The cost for a new hopper is about $4000 and he would put that request in the 2015 budget. 


It was the consensus of the committee that we need to establish “Snow Day

Rules” much like the Snow Emergency Plans they have in cities.  Community members need to be reminded that any cars parked along the side of the road must be moved to allow the snow plow easy access to the roads.  

2. Water Distribution System: 

 
Steve reported that A.C.Schultes had difficulty getting the delivery of the concrete slabs for the pump house due to the weather and work will be rescheduled later. 


Water leaks were discovered January 10, 2014, at several homes, water was shut off there, and homeowners contacted.  These were homes of “weekenders.” In some cases the leaks were inside the home.  It was the consensus that we suggest to homeowners that they leave a key with a neighbor who lives here full-time, or if no available neighbor, at the SCA Office.  We now have a safe in which we can secure the keys.  

Locating, marking, and exercising of curb stop valves have been completed in Gates C, D, and E. 

3. Buildings, Grounds, and Pool:


Fran requested that we talk about the condition of the community mailboxes.  The ones in Gate E fell over and Bruce Armstrong repaired it.  Someone hit the ones in Gate A and they are in terrible condition. Many of the clusters have parcel boxes which are inoperable.  Donna Wilson has been working with the post office to find out who is responsible for the upkeep. The post office finally said that they were, but they do not have any money to replace them.  It was the opinion of the OAC that we need to get an official letter from the Post Office stating that they are responsible but cannot fix/replace them because they have no money.  We can show the community that we have done due diligence and that if we want to replace them, we have to come up with the money ourselves.  The OAC will continue to examine the process, and look into the cost of replacement. 

A request for a motion light installed at the Gate A mailboxes to enable residents to see the numbers at night was rejected. 


Steve has already checked the road beside the Gate E mailboxes and it was 

re-graveled.

Pool:  Electric panel will be replaced this week. 

Community House: Flag pool light to be replaced—suggested to use LED. 

Chestnut Cabin:  See report

4. Beaches and Ravines:


Gary expressed the need to become more proactive in getting needed repairs to groins. Steve stated that he and Norman Prince had been walking the beach and assessing the needs. Some work has been done but they were hampered by the weather and the tides. We have been unable to get the “beach” truck and the tractor down on the beach when there is high water, or with too much ice on the sand.  It was suggested that we check with some companies that specialize in bringing equipment by boat/barge, to see if they might be able to ferry loads of rocks to areas we cannot access by our land vehicles.  Once we have a cost, we can then decide how to proceed. 

OLD BUSINESS
Garbage and recycle --- Margaret Dunkle is working on a document to send to the community.

NEW BUSINESS

Helen requested that Steve check the drainage problem at the base of the exit road at South Beach.  There is always a puddle/mud.  There are rocks on the north side that should help with water drainage, and there is also a drain on the south side to take water away. Currently those areas are covered with leaves and other debris, and should be kept cleaned out. Gary said he would also take a look there since it is beside his house, and perhaps make recommendations. 

Bob Ruhling stated that the SCA Board meetings in March and April will be held on the FIRST Saturdays of the month.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.







Respectfully submitted,







Helen Prince, Secretary
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